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DIGEST 

Dismissal of a protest for failure to include a detailed 
statement of the protest grounds is affirmed where the pro- 
tester furnished its details for the first time in its recon- 
sideration request filed nearly 1 month after original 
deficient protest was filed. 

DBCISION 

The Adams Group, Inc. (Adams), requests reconsideration of 
our dismissal of its protest challenging the Department of 
the Treasury's award of a contract to another firm under 
solicitation No. SBD-86-l. Adams' protest, received Octo- 
ber 17, 1986, was dismissed the same day for failure to state 
a basis for protest. Under our Bid Protest Regulations, pro- 

* tests filed inour Office must set forth a detailed statement 
of the legal and factual grounds of protest, and include 
copies of relevant supporting documents. 4 C.F.R. 5 21.1(f) 
(1986). 

We affirm the dismissal. 

Adams' protest included an October 2 letter from the 
contracting officer detailing the basis for award, but did 
not identify the areas of the October 2 letter with which 
Adams took issue or otherwise provide a specific basis of 
protest. Rather, Adams stated merely that "the decision to 
award the contract was arbitrary and capricious," that "a 
detailed statement of the protest will be forthcoming," and 
that "leave is requested to supplement this protest with a 
detailed statement within 10 days from the date hereof." As 
there is no provision in our Regulations permitting a delay 
in the protest process to await details, we dismissed the 
protest. 

In its November 5 letter (received November 12) requesting 
reconsideration, Adams for the first time provides the 



details of its protest, and explains that the details were 
not furnished earlier because Adams' counsel had not earlier 
been available to review the matter. Adams asks that the 
delay therefore be excused and that we consider the merits of 
its protest. 

Adams clearly knew its bases of protest from the contracting 
officer's October 2 letter, and it thus was incumbent upon 
Adams to include these bases in its protest to our Office, 
with or without the assistance of counsel; our Regulations 
governing the filing of protests do not vary depending upon 
the availability of legal counsel. Where a protester, when 
filing a complaint, has information necessary to explain the 
basis for protest, we will not excuse the failure to furnish 
this information, and we therefore will not reverse a 
dismissal based on its submission with a reconsideration 
request. Electra-Methods, Inc.--Reconsideration, B-218180.2, 
Apr. 17, 1985, 85-1 C.P.D. 11 438. 

The dismissal is affirmed. 
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